OBITUARIES

H. Florence Miller

H. Florence Miller, 81, of Mount Joy died on Thursday,



May 1, 2008 of natural causes. She was the daughter of the late Norman S. and Mary Longenecker Miller. A graduate of Lancaster Men-

nonite School, she was employed by Union National Community Bank of Mount Joy for forty years.

Florence was a member of Mount Joy Mennonite Church where she served as a Sunday school teacher and youth director. During her life she was an outdoor person, enjoying landscaping and gardening. Surviving is a brother, C. Richard (Reba) Miller of Lititz, a sister, A. Arlene Miller and a sister-inlaw Ann Miller both of Mount Joy, and sixteen nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death by a sister, Mildred Garber and a brother N. Parke Miller.

A public memorial service will be held at the Mount Joy Mennonite Church 320 Musser Road Mount Joy on Monday, May 5, 2008 at 3:00 PM. Interment will be at the convenience of the family. Friends may visit with the family on Monday afternoon from 2:00 PM until the time of service at the church. Please omit flowers. Memorial contributions to Mt. Hope Nazarene Retirement Community 3026 Mt. Hope Home Road Manheim, PA 17545.

The Heilig Funeral Home, Mount Joy, PA in charge of arrangements. For further information or to send the family a message of condolence you may visit our website at

www.heiligfuneral.com

Nancy W. Crouse

Nancy W. Crouse, age 76 of Willow Valley, formerly of Lancaster and Christiana passed away on Thursday, May 1, 2008 at the Lancaster General Hospital. She was the wife of the late John M. Crouse who passed away on December 5, 2007.

She was born in Lancaster, PA, daughter of the late Howard & Matilda Thomas Wilson. She was a member of Mid-

Gloria M. Musselman

Gloria M. Musselman, 74, a homemaker of Millersville,



died Thursday, May 1, 2008 at St. Anne's Retirement Community, Columbia.

She was the wife of the late Edwin H. Musselman,

who died in 2000

Born in Lancaster, she was the daughter of the late Bruce O. and Caroline A. (Ruth) Sheppard.

She enjoyed working in her

Surviving is one son, Edwin H., Jr., married to Rebecca, of Lancaster; two daughters, Catherine married to Albert Reed, Jr., of Lancaster and Cynthia Wanamaker, of Hanover; five grandchildren; four greatgrandchildren; one step-great granddaughter; two brothers, Richard Sheppard, of CO, Bruce Sheppard, of AZ, four sisters, Patsy Davis, of CA, Lois Swartz, of Muncy, Carolyn Sheppard, of FL and Hope Ann, of PA. She was preceded in death by a son, James Edwin and a sister, Virginia L. Wesch.

Funeral Services will be held at the Andrew T. Scheid Funeral Home, 320 Blue Rock Road, Route 999, Millersville, PA on Monday, May 5, 2008 at 10 AM with Rev. Eloise M. Shanley officiating. Interment will be in the Millersville Mennonite Cemetery, Millersville, PA. Friends may call at Scheid's on Monday between 9 and 10 AM. Kindly omit flowers. Memorial Remembrances can be made in Gloria's memory to Hospice of Lancaster County. For on-line condolences, directions or other information, you are welcome to visit our website at:

www.scheidfuneralhome.com

Sara J. Shaffer

Sara J. Shaffer, 83, formerly of Stevens, entered into rest at



in she was a daughter of the late George Daw-

George W. Leaman

George W. Leaman, 101, of Lititz, (formerly of Mt. Joy)



entered into rest at Landis Homes, Lititz on Thursday, May 1, 2008.

Born in Lancaster on June 17, 1906, he was a son of the late George

and Amelia (Walter) Leaman. He was the husband of the late Grace (Garber) Leaman, who preceded him in death in 1988.

He was a member of Mt. Joy Mennonite Church, where he was a former deacon. A mission worker, he was involved in summer and winter Bible school in northern PA. He also enjoyed woodworking and bird

George was the first administrator of Landis Homes, serving from 1964 until 1978.

He is survived by his nephew, Peter R. Leaman of Gloucester, VA, whom he helped raise, three sisters, Ada Leaman, Myrtle Leaman, and Irene Leaman, all of Landis Homes, and several nephews. Besides his wife and parents,

he was preceded in death by two brothers, John and Samuel Leaman and two sisters, Anna Leaman and Mary Myers.

A viewing will be held from 6 to 8 PM, Monday, May 5th at the Bethany East Chapel of Landis Homes, 1001 E. Oregon Road, Lititz. A second viewing will be held on Tuesday, May 6 from 9:30 to 10:30 AM at the Bethany West Chapel, Landis Homes, with funeral services taking place at 10:30 AM. Rev. Joseph Sherer and Chaplain Donald Good will be officiating. Interment will follow in the Kraybill Mennonite Cemetery.

Memorial contributions in George's memory may be sent to the Landis Homes Endowment Fund, 1001 E. Oregon Road, Lititz, PA 17543. Arrangements by Stradling Funeral Homes, Akron/Ephrata. For additional information or to send a condolence to the family, visit www.stradlingfuneralhome.com

H. Leaman Bair Jr.

Milton S. Goldstein

Milton S. Goldstein, 90, of Lancaster, died on Friday, May



2, 2008 at his home. He was the husband of the late Thelma (Weinman) Goldstein, an active volunteer in both Lancaster and regional



died on November 9, 2002. They were married for 59 years.

Born in Baltimore, MD on December 20, 1917, he was the son of the late Leonard and Anna (Goldstein) Goldstein.

Mr. Goldstein was an active member of Temple Beth El, Lancaster and of B'nai Brith. He proudly served his country in the United States Army Air Force during WWII. Mr. Goldstein was decorated for his service in the Pacific where he was involved in numerous campaigns including the invasion of the Philippines.

After the war, Mr. Goldstein became the president and owner of the former Empire Shoe Manufacturing Company in Elizabethtown. Through his work in the shoe industry, in 1974, Goldstein was appointed by the secretary of Commerce to the Industry Sector Advisory Committee on Leather and Leather Products. The committee advised the White House and testified before Congress on various trade issues.

Mr. Goldstein was also a leader in breaking down barriers in the workplace. He was among the first employers in Elizabethtown to hire Hispanic Goldstein was employees. instrumental in the hiring of the first African-American professor at Elizabethtown College. For his efforts to fight racism and bigotry he was awarded numerous honors by local and national organizations. He also was awarded the Humanitarian Service Award by the United Cerebral Palsy for his devoted service.

Surviving are two children, David J. Goldstein, married to Lisa Heid, of Indianapolis, IN, his children, Benjamin, Philip, and Rachel; and Shari E. Goldstein, of West Paterson, NJ, and her children, Louis, Alona and Lori. He is also survived by one great-grandchild and one brother, Ephraim Goldstein, of FL.

Fineral Services will be held

Is it OK for dealer to 'borrow' parts off the lot?

Dear Tom and Ray:

Satur-On day I selected a brand-new Honda Accord from a local dealer here in Hawaii and them gave my down payment. I was to pick it up last night. But as I was on my

for service.

'cannibalized."



Car Talk Click and Clack

Tom and Ray Magliozzi

way over to get it, they called

me to say that they had taken

some parts out of the car to put

into another car that came in

they can put in the replace-

ment parts. My sales guy did

not know what parts they re-

moved. According to him, some

lines of communication were

crossed, and my sales guy was

not aware that the car had been

He assured me that they

would be putting in brand-new

parts and that there would be

no problems. Is it normal for a

dealer to just take parts out of a

new car sitting on the lot to ser-

vice a car of the same model

stand that parts often take lon-

ger to arrive than on the main-

land, but this practice seems

shady. I got a fair price on the

car, I like the car and, were it

not for this incident, I would

have been quite pleased to hand

over my money. However, this

gives me pause. Is this just an

inconvenience, or should I ask

for my deposit back? -Elmira

parts they took out, Elmira. If

they took out something that

"pops out" easily, like a com-

puter, an alternator or a radio,

then it's no big deal. There are

lots of dealerships that do that.

RAY: But if it's a major

TOM: It depends on what

cannibalization/parting

Being in Hawaii, I under-

year that came in for service?

My car is undrivable until

Dear Tom and Ray:

not worry about it.

honest with you.

Even though we live in Vir ginia, where we rarely get more than a few inches of snow, on occasion we do get a big storm. We had a storn last winter where we got eigh inches of snow.

TOM: And the fact that they

confessed and told you what

happened instead of making up

some story about "letting the

individual atoms of rust protec

tant settle into their preferred

molecular alignment for an ex

tra day" suggests they're being

little more information. And as

long as it's not an internal en

gine or transaxle part that they

lifted, I'd accept the car and

RAY: So, Elmira, ask for a

My husband and I have a long gravel driveway, and rath er than shovel the whole thing my hubby likes to take the car and run it up and down this 60-foot driveway to compact the snow. To do this requires getting a good run, because the driveway goes up a slight

My question is: Does it hur the car when he gets stuck revs the engine and makes the tires spin? He will do this over and over again, spinning the tires for what I feel is an ex tended period of time. We have a new car, and I don't want him to ruin it! - Karin

TOM: Oh, Karin, I hate to tell you this, but he's probably having the time of his life. This is his version of PlayStation 2. He's pretending he's a rally driver, trying to see how far he can make it up the driveway (to him, Pikes Peak). Sliding

around and spinning the wheels

are half the fun.

RAY: If he's spinning the wheels to the point where you can see smoke or smell burn ing rubber, then he certainly is shortening the life of the tires He's probably not doing any other damage, though, unless he's revving the engine up near its red line or flinging up gravel and chipping the paint.

TOM: But here's a solution he may go for. Get him to buy a set of temporary chains. They attach to the driven wheels of the car, and they give you very good traction in the snow. He can even put them on the night before a storm and be ready to go the next morning. It won't be quite as challenging to make nossibly rebuild it any better it up the driveway, but maybe

engine or transmission part, and to get at it they had to dismantle the engine or transaxle, then I'd pick a different car. If they removed the crankshaft from your car, for example, or a synchro from inside the transmission, that means they opened up stuff they shouldn't be opening up.

TOM: And I wouldn't buy a 'new" car that had had its engine or transmission rebuilt by a local dealer. They can't

Nancy W. Crouse

Nancy W. Crouse, age 76 of Willow Valley, formerly of Lancaster and Christiana passed away on Thursday, May 1, 2008 at the Lancaster General Hospital. She was the wife of the late John M. Crouse who passed away on December 5, 2007.

She was born in Lancaster, PA, daughter of the late Howard & Matilda Thomas Wilson. She was a member of Middle Octorara Presbyterian Church, Quarryville. Nancy retired from Sperry New Holland where she was an administrative assistant, she then worked for Lancaster Chem Labs and Goods Furniture as an administrative manager. She graduated from the former Christiana High School.

Surviving are two children: John H. husband of Jo Anne P. Crouse of Virginia Beach, VA, Karen C. Beach of Lancaster, 3 granddaughters: Shelli Crouse, Candace & Ashley Beach, 3 great grandchildren: Jazlynn and Joseph Stenft, Amiya Byrd sister: Florence Ryder of Willow Valley, niece Betty Pickel of Lancaster. She was preceded in death by 2 sisters: Irene Souders and Gladys Eschelman.

A memorial service will take place at the Middle Octorara Presbyterian Church, 1199 Valley Road, Quarryville, PA on Tuesday, May 6,th at 11 A.M. with Rev. Robert Tanguy and Rev. Douglas Hileman officiating. The interment will be private prior to the service. Friends may greet the family on Tuesday at the church from 10 A.M. until time of service. Arrangements by the Shivery Funeral Home, Christiana & Paradise. www.shiveryfuneralhome.com

Sara J. Shaffer

Sara J. Shaffer, 83, formerly of Stevens, entered into rest at Lancashire



Hall, Lancaster on Thursday, May 1, 2008.

Born in Ephrata, she

Ephrata, she was a daughter of the late George Daw-

son and Daisy Mae (Slote) Enck. She was the wife of the late Curtis J. Shaffer who died in 2006.

She worked for many years as a sewing machine operator making Ship 'N Shore blouses at the former Husin shirt factory in Ephrata.

Sara is survived by her son, Curtis G. Shaffer, partner of Thomas F. Kelly of Bricktown, NJ, and a granddaughter, Heather Shaffer-Sather, wife of Morris Sather of Salt Lake City, Utah.

Besides her parents and husband, she was preceded in death by her son, Ronald C. Shaffer, who passed away on May 1, 2007, and three sisters, Hazel Rupp, Ruth Lausch, and Miriam Auker.

A viewing will be held on Wednesday, May 7th, from 9 to 10 A.M. at the Stradling Funeral Home, 201 Church Ave., Ephrata followed by a graveside service at 10:30 A.M. at Memory Gardens Memorial Cemetery, Wabash Road, Ephrata, with Dorothy Harnish officiating.

Arrangements by Stradling Funeral Homes, Akron/Ephrata. For additional information or to send a condolence to the family, visit www.

stradlingfuneralhome.com

ment Fund, 1001 E. Oregon Road, Lititz, PA 17543. Arrangements by Stradling Funeral Homes, Akron/Ephrata. For additional information or to send a condolence to the family, visit www.stradlingfuneralhome.com

H. Leaman Bair Jr.

Mr. H. Leaman (Lem) Bair, Jr., 84, of 865 Robin Road, Lancaster, passed away Tuesday, April 29, 2008 at Lancaster General Hospital.

He was married 51 years to June (Gochenaur) Bair.

Mr. Bair was born in Lancaster on May 7, 1923, the son of the late H. Leaman and Emma (Frank).

He was a printer at Lancast.

He was a printer at Lancaster Press and was a member of Trinity Lutheran Church, Lancaster.

He served in the U.S. Army as a Tech Sgt. in WWII. He loved life and was very proud to serve his country in the European Theatre during WWII.

Survivors include a daughter, Deborah Nadu, of Newmanstown; a son, David Bair, of Lancaster and 2 grandchildren, Michael and Laura; sister Mary Jane Tyson, of Lancaster. He was predeceased by a sister, Sarah Echternach.

Memorial services will be held in the church memorial garden at the convenience of the family. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to The American Heart Assoc. or Trinity Lutheran Church. Arrangements by Boyko Funeral Home, Macungie. Service Award by the United Cerebral Palsy for his devoted service.

Surviving are two children, David J. Goldstein, married to Lisa Heid, of Indianapolis, IN, his children, Benjamin, Philip, and Rachel; and Shari E. Goldstein, of West Paterson, NJ, and her children, Louis, Alona and Lori. He is also survived by one great-grandchild and one brother, Ephraim Goldstein, of FL. Funeral Services will be held

at the Andrew T. Scheid Funeral Home, 320 Blue Rock Road, Route 999, Millersville, PA, (717)-872-2266 on Sunday, May 4, 2008 at 9 AM with his grandson, Rabbi Benjamin Goldstein officiating. Interment with Military Honors will be in the Beth David Cemetery, Elmont, Long Island, NY at 2PM. Kindly omit flowers. Memorial Remembrances can be made to Hadassah, 2120 Oregon Pike, Lancaster, PA 17601 www.hadassah.org For on-line condolences, directions or other information, you are welcome to visit our website at:

www.scheidfuneralhome.com

Kenneth Ransbottom

Kenneth Ransbottom, of Dothan, AL, passed away April 30, 2008. He was the son of the late Richard Ransbottom and Pearl Ransbottom of Lancaster. He is survived by one son TC Ransbottom.

Also surviving are one brother Rick Ransbottom, of Dothan AL; four sisters, Barb Mikens of Albuquerque, NM, Dawn Roberts and Deborah Bair, both of Lancaster and Sandy Graver of Willow St.; also a half brother Doug Glass, of Quarryville.

and to get at it they had to dismantle the engine or transaxle, then I'd pick a different car. If they removed the crankshaft from your car, for example, or a synchro from inside the transmission, that means they opened up stuff they shouldn't be opening up.

TOM: And I wouldn't buy a "new" car that had had its engine or transmission rebuilt by a local dealer. They can't possibly rebuild it any better than it was built at the factory. They only can make it worse. I've got drawers full of "extra" parts that were "leftover" after engine rebuilds.

RAY: So, you need to find out what parts they "borrowed" from your car. My guess is it's something that goes on and off relatively easily. And you're probably right, that they were waiting for a part to arrive from the mainland and rather than have a customer with a brand-new car have to wait days to get his car back, they "borrowed" the part from an unsold car on the lot with the intent to replace it when the part arrived.

he's revving the engine up near its red line or flinging up grave and chipping the paint.

TOM: But here's a solution he may go for. Get him to buy a set of temporary chains. They attach to the driven wheels of the car, and they give you very good traction in the snow. He can even put them on the night before a storm and be ready to go the next morning. It won's be quite as challenging to make it up the driveway, but maybe he can pretend he's a superher o with magic powers ("Nothing can stop the snow-chained Harold!").

RAY: The chains aren' something you'd want to use on the plowed streets, because they'd be unsafe, noisy and uncomfortable, and they'd make your teeth chatter. So he'd take them off after clearing the driveway and toss them in the garage until next time. But for driving through actual snow they're hard to beat.

Have a question about cars Write to Click and Clack in care of this newspaper, or e-mai them by visiting the Car Talk Web site at www.cartalk.com.

CAMPUS NEWS

GRADUATIONS ♦ Joseph L. Dennison Jr.,

son of Joe Dennison Sr. of Lititz and Anne Lovoie of Lancaster, has graduated with a bachelor of arts degree in psychology from West Virginia



West Virginia J.L. Dennison Jr.

University.

He is a 2003 graduate of Lancaster Catholic High School.

♦ Kesha M. Morant will receive a doctor of philosophy degree in communication and culture from Howard University in Washington, D.C., at commencement ceremonies on May 10.

A graduate of McCaskey High School, Morant received a bachelor of arts in communications studies from Wes Chester University and a mas ter of arts in humanities from Penn State-Middletown.

HONORS

◆ Leah Hilliard of Manheim presented the paper, "Chivalry and Courtly Love in Arthuriar Literature: Manipulated and Contradictory Concepts," a the national Phi Alpha Theta conference in Albuquerque N.M. Phi Alpha Theta is a his tory honor society.

A junior majoring in his tory, Hilliard was one of five Bloomsburg University stu dents who presented papers a the conference.

Hilliard was earlier invited to present the research at the Medieval and Early Modern Studies Conference at Mora vian College in Bethlehem.



Saturday, May 3 & Celtic Harpist Sharon Bitner
Celebrate Celtic tradition | 25% of any green linen clothing April 29 - May 3

clothing accessorie beautiful gelts.



upcoming Sidewalk Salel

L Cook Room Valley Dko (Rouge 222 S) N L

Located at The Shops at Maple Civili Berner Valley Pike (Route 2225) & Penin Grant Road 1-12 10/30-5/30 - Satz 10/30-4 - 717/464 - 2746